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Watches! 
We love the fact that so many of the children have a 

wristwatch. It is an invaluable resource when developing 

this essential life skill. However, we have noticed that 

some children have been arriving in school with watches 

that do far more than just tell the time. There is NO 

reason at all why any child needs to have a watch that can 

do anything else than the most basic of functions – telling 

the time! We would appreciate it if no watches that have 

additional recording/gaming functions are worn. If they 

are, then we will ask that any child wearing them puts 

them away in a safe place and takes them home at the 

end of the day and does not come into school with them 

again. Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

Another action packed week has seen even more wonderful achievements being celebrated! I have seen some fantastic 

writing about the legend of Beowulf from our Year 4 classes, listened to music composition from Year 3 and seen the 

excitement and results of Year 1’s first trip to the park in over a year. It provides immense joy to all that we are able to 

explore our locality once more and enjoy the outdoor space that is right on our doorstep. 
 

I have had the extra pleasure of welcoming our parents and children who are coming into Froglets next September, after 

school this week. It has been hugely enjoyable seeing the children take to what will be their new environment in 

September, so quickly. We are so very fortunate that we have the facilities we do across the school, but the new 

revamped nursery space is extra special. Phil 

 
New variant of COVID 19 Symptoms  

The new Delta variant of COVID 19 has presented us with 
new challenges as a school. This is because some other 
symptoms have been added to the list of possible 
infection. These are much more common in other 
illnesses (like colds and flu) but as I am sure you can 
appreciate we need to take every precaution to keep 
everyone safe. Therefore: If your child 
has symptoms more similar to a cold,  a headache, sore 
throat or a runny nose these can be symptoms of the 
Delta variant. If you or your child have any of 
these symptoms, or a fever, a new continuous cough, or 
a change to your sense of taste or smell, you should self-
isolate and get a PCR test. We appreciate this can be 
inconvenient and difficult but as a school we continue to 
follow Public Health England's guidance on these matters. 
Thank you for your continued cooperation in this regard. 

Y6 FOPH Fundraising Event!  
 

Friends of Primrose Hill (FOPH) need your help! This time 
each year we usually have a Summer Fair, which sadly we 
haven't been able to for the past 2 years due to COVID 
restrictions. From the money we raise each year we buy the 
Y6 children a leavers present from us as a community. The 
school is providing another special present already, but we 
want to get something to say a big WELL DONE to the 
children and a token to remember their journey at Primrose 
Hill! To help us collect some money that will go towards this 
Y6 (and hopefully beyond) we are holding an amazing prizes 
which will be announced on Wednesday. 
 

Each raffle ticket costs 50p or £2 for a strip. FOPH and some 
Y6 parents will be selling these each morning on the top 
playground 8:45-9:05am everyday and also on the line at the 
end of the day- STARTING ON Wednesday 30th June. Please 
come and buy a ticket! We will record the live draw on 
Friday 16th July! Good Luck!  
 

If any parents/carers would like to donate directly to the 
school for this fundraising event, you will see a payment in 
your SchoolMoney account for £10 under ‘Payments’. This 
is entirely optional. The SchoolMoney system does not 
allow for ‘open’ donations, however should you wish to 
donate more, multiples of £10 can be chosen. Thank you 
for your continued support. 
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 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have 
symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral Flow 
Test—always call 111 for advice. 
Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to 
school if they or anyone in your family show the following 
symptoms: Remember, everyone in your household will 
have to isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms and you 
will need to arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their 
temperature every morning/check if they are hot to 
touch on chest & back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means 
coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more 
coughing episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means 
they cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or 
taste different to normal 

The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should 
always consult your GP or call 111 NHS or use the 
coronavirus service https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  
What to do if you have symptoms 
If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon 
as possible. 
2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get 
your test result – only leave your home to have a test. 
3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support 
bubble, must also stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-
19/symptoms/  
Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do 
or would like some advice.  

Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will continue after the half term break and will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school through 
the main gate, your child should continue to enter through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to the map below 
for where your child’s class teacher will be.  As the guidance has changed, you no longer need to wear a  mask,  but do ensure 
you socially distance from the teacher and parents.  

Attendance & Reporting Absences 
Another good week for us with 96% across the 
whole school! We’re almost at the end of the 

academic year, just the last final push. Don’t forget 
we still have a raffle prize draw to all those that 

have 100% at the 
end of the year, so 

lets make these 
last few weeks at 

Primrose Hill 
count. 

Safer routes to school 

As you know we are constantly looking 

at ways of encouraging parents to 

travel to school with their children in 

alternative modes of transport. To that 

end the link below identifies the safe routes and cycle tracks 

around our locality. Do take a look and if you can cycle to 

school all the better! 

https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?

hl=en&mid=1XlpvN9R-Wg7qZHyezO8y-

eVlftr4e0WX&ll=51.542008665765565%2C-

0.147618386159023&z=15  

https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?hl=en&mid=1XlpvN9R-Wg7qZHyezO8y-eVlftr4e0WX&ll=51.542008665765565%2C-0.147618386159023&z=15
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?hl=en&mid=1XlpvN9R-Wg7qZHyezO8y-eVlftr4e0WX&ll=51.542008665765565%2C-0.147618386159023&z=15
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?hl=en&mid=1XlpvN9R-Wg7qZHyezO8y-eVlftr4e0WX&ll=51.542008665765565%2C-0.147618386159023&z=15
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?hl=en&mid=1XlpvN9R-Wg7qZHyezO8y-eVlftr4e0WX&ll=51.542008665765565%2C-0.147618386159023&z=15





